Leaders Association Meeting Minutes
April 11, 2016
Present:  Patty Lier, Lorrie Gunnersen, Jennifer Kroll, Brooke Johnstad, Tricia Garland, Nola Stenroos, Lisa Soyring, Pat Luostari, Sonya Blair, Sharon Krause, Kelly Carlson

Meeting called to order at 6:34.  Secretary’s report read by Patty Lier.  Motion to accept made by Nola S. and 2nd by Jenny K. Treasurer report read by Lorrie Gunnerson and motion to accept made by Nola S. and 2nd by Pat L.  February deposits of $500.00, debits $1,107.38, interest  .37. March deposits were $610.40, debit checks x3 totaled $149.70, interest .39.  
Old Business:  approximately 30 people attended Family Winter Fun Days.  37 people attended Superior Days.  It was mentioned that the business community would like to see a shorter event.  Superior Senior High did not participate due to a change in leadership as it conflicted with a staff development day.    The Beef Association dinner went well. There may not have been as many people as in the past but it was close.  The $ amount collected was still comparable.  Fair dates for the Beef Association will be July 19 thru 21.  Day one will have the animals arrive, day 2 will be the show, day 3 will be a farm fun day.  Open class will be on show day.  Swine/beef/sheep will be in the show.  The carnival show dates will be August 23 thru 28.  4H and the Horse Association will be in the August Fair for this year.  The Beef Association is looking for language in a contract with the fair board that they have access to the grounds in July 2017.  The Fair Board would like a carnival.  They stated they gain money from the gate admission which helps to run the fair grounds for the year.
New Business:  4H Junior Camp is still looking for a life guard, cook and a few more counselors.  The dates are August 2nd to the 4th. The Cultural Arts Festival has only 4 registrations.  Sheila will bring the changes to the by-laws at the next meeting.   Sonya will meet with Sheila who will be the fair premium secretary and assist her in the transition.  There was a motion to have face to face judging be optional when the projects are brought in on Tuesday.  Motion made by Pat L  and 2nd by Patty L that it be optional.  It was also mentioned that the fair judges do not like the current system of being paid.  They would like a flat rate of $125.00 paid on the day of judging instead of waiting to be paid at a later date.  Motion to accept new payment plan made by Lorrie G and 2nd by Patty L. Beef and horse would not be included in this payment plan.  
Sharon’s Report:  Sharon presented a report on what she has been doing which the report will be filed with the minutes as she has been a very busy woman. 

Club Business:  Kelly Carlson questioned who hires the vet for the fair animals.  It was mentioned that the fair board does.

Meeting adjourned at 8:26.  Motion to adjourn made by Nola S. 2nd by Kelly C. 

